
Summary of Burtle Parish Council Meeting – September 2022 

Highways The dip in Edington Road outside of Hillview is returning again, there is also subsidence in 

Halter Path Drove near to the bridge. Some deep edge potholes are developing in Edington Road. 

Withies are growing over the road in Catcott Broad Drove by Little Acre. Clerk to report to Highways 

Dept.  

Deep Lake by Godwin’s Promised reflector posts are still awaited.  

Catcott Manor Bridge, Catcott Broad Drove still awaiting repair following damage by a car in April. 

Somerset Bridge Dept has made an inspection and it is not considered dangerous but has been 

listed for repair. Cllrs agreed to delay reinstating historic plaque until repairs have been made.  

Bus shelter repairs have been carried out during the school holidays while it was not being used by 

the schoolchildren. Arrangements will be made for it to be painted before the winter.  

Parish Council Noticeboard Cllr J Porter has removed for repair. Burtle Village Hall Committee has 

agreed that it be reinstated in front of the hall to give it more protection from the weather.  

Speed Indicator Device No progress can be made until the new posts that are required to support 

the SID have been installed by Highways Dept. 

Finance 2021/22 Audit has been successfully completed 

Enforcement Issues Sedgemoor Enforcement Dept continues to investigate the numerous planning 

breaches within the parish. 

Neighbourhood Watch Reports of suspicious activity around properties in the village has 

highlighted that Burtle does not now have a Neighbourhood Watch group.   

 

Date and time of next meeting Wednesday 5th October 2022 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall 


